

PARTNERSHIP LEARNING

THE SYDNEY RUSSELL SCHOOL





Excellence for All

Principal: Janis Davies B.A. | Address: Parsloes Avenue, Dagenham, RM9 5QT | Web: www.sydneyrussellschool.com Email: office@sydneyrussellschool.com | Tel: 0203 959 9900

9th July 2021

Dear students, parents and carers,

GCSE Results Day (Year 10) - 12th August 2021

I am writing to outline the plan and rationale behind Results Day this year. In a year where very little has run as "normal", we have taken the carefully considered decision to continue with the Results Day model used last academic year to ensure that, in light of the issues that the school has faced, especially at the end of term with the current public health situation, we are able to provide a Results Day that best serves our students. The rationale is to limit the number of students and parents on site to those who are in need most of our support, advice and guidance around their grades and next steps.

The plan for the day will be as follows:

- Results will be released via email to students' school email addresses at 9am. If you are unable to access your school
 email, you need to let us know urgently (please contact exams@sydneyrussellschool.com) in order for us to work with
 you on another solution.
- From 11am, where needed, we will run appointments in school for students to attend. The appointments will be a 15-30 minute slot, which you will be able to book online at the links provided in the results email.
- The appointments will be students to discuss significant concerns with grades and options available to you to address these. These will be called "Grades Appointments" on the booking form.
- The only staff in school will be those running appointments and the pastoral team unfortunately, **due to current circumstances**, **you will not be permitted onto site without a pre-booked appointment**. If there are any issues around booking appointments, please contact exams@sydneyrussellschool.com, or ring the front office and ask for Mr Downes or Mr Lewis. The appointments will only go live on results day. Please feel free to book appointments of both types if needed, but please be aware that if required, the Grades Appointment needs to be booked as the first of any you need.



PARTNERSHIP LEARNING

THE SYDNEY RUSSELL SCHOOL





Excellence for All

Principal: Janis Davies B.A. | Address: Parsloes Avenue, Dagenham, RM9 5QT | Web: www.sydneyrussellschool.com | Email: office@sydneyrussellschool.com | Tel: 0203 959 9900

Teacher Assessed Grades (TAG) Process:

In line with previous communication, you will be aware of how our Teacher Assessed Grade process has been conducted this year and our rationale and approach for how students have been given grades. For reference, this is outlined in our JCQ ratified Centre Policy, which is available on the website alongside this letter. Since students finished the formal teaching and assessment of their courses at the end May, we have undertaken extensive documentation and internal quality assurance of the grading process, and have undergone external quality assurance sampling and documentation checks with the exam boards. As outlined in our Appeals Policy, at all times, we have tried to be as transparent as possible in our processes, to allow students and parents to share our confidence that the grades that you will receive on Results Day are as fair and robust as possible.

However, in spite of this, should a student or parent still feel that there has been an error or a failure in our grading processes, we are fully supportive of any request for a review or subsequent appeal. Alongside this letter, you will find a copy of the Appeals Policy for 2021, as well as an information sheet for students, the JCQ guidance and the requisite forms for the request of a review or appeal. This has been written to fully comply with the JCQ guidance for this summer, so please read it carefully, as the scope for appeals is specific and limited and must be completed in the right sequence in order to be processed by the school or the exam board. It is important to note that, as part of this sequence, grades cannot be appealed until they have been received on Results Day. A reminder that in all of this, communication about exams and grades needs to come through the Exams Officer at exams@sydneyrussellschool.com – subject and pastoral staff have been instructed to re-direct this across to the exams team, so only the exams email address will be able to answer any concerns or discuss information with you (although discussion around grades, appeals or appointments cannot be discussed until Results Day itself). A reminder also that, under the regulations, such a request must come from the student, not the parent.

Our 16+ team will be holding enrolment interviews from the 12th August and will be in contact with you, where relevant, to arrange these in due course.

We are very proud of our Year 11 and all that you have achieved in your time with us at Sydney Russell. In the last two years in particular, you have had an ever-changing set of challenges thrown your way with changes to your exams and remote learning. It is has been so impressive to see the resilience that Year 11 have shown, in the way that they have never wavered in their ambitions to work hard and to be successful. The grades that you will receive on Results Day are a reflection of this and of the effort and dedication you have shown in the twelve years of your life you have spent in education. We hope that you can feel equally proud of what you have achieved. It is important celebrate this day as the next part of your journey, in whatever form of further education you choose to take. As ever, through the appointment system, we are here to support and advise for those who are not quite sure where there journey will now take them, or for those whose journey is now taking a different path.

Whether you are staying at Sydney Russell Sixth Form, or moving onto pastures new, the time you have spent and journey you have been on bind you and us together. You will always be a Sydney Russell student and we can't wait to hear about the successes you will all go on to become. Good luck!

Yours faithfully,

Janis Davies

Principal